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Moved by: Councillor Joe Cressy  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Mike Layton 

 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Kevin Fournier, known to friends as "Richard," on November 11, 2019. 
 
Richard was a long-time member of the waterfront community around the Toronto Music 
Garden and Little Norway Park. His personality and character, as well as his art and poetry, left a 
lasting impression with everyone who met him. 
 
As a person who most often lived and slept in local parks, Richard became a prominent and 
enduring public figure in the community. He was resourceful, fiercely independent, and self-
sufficient. 
 
Over many years, deep and lasting relationships were built. Richard was loved, respected, and 
cared for by a large cast of friends and acquaintances from across the waterfront community. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to Richard's friends. 
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